MINUTES OF UNDE Local 635
GENERAL MEETING HELD IN THE 22 WING THEATRE

7 FEBRUARY, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT:  8
Kevin McNama


President

Teresa Oman



Vice President
Betty Foy



Secretary
Absent
Surge Bernard



Chief Steward

Cathy Stoddart


Treasurer

Members:
D. Crites
L.G. Mayhew
G.V. Blackburn
Al Price
Marc Courchesne
INTRODUCTION

1.
The President welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 4:15.  He apologized for the one-day short notice of this meeting.
PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS/DISCUSSION
2.
Kevin noted that not much is happening with our negotiations until the confidence vote from the Prime Minister or a possible early March election.

3.
OFL (Ontario Federal Labour) Kevin sent out an e-mail regarding this.
4.
An Ontario Federal Conference will be held March 6, 7 & 8 at the Best Western with all the UNDE Presidents in Ontario.

5.
There was a discussion as to whether we should purchase t-shirts or sweatshirts at $2.00 - $5.00 each or a bulk order for 20.00 depending on our account balance.  Teresa reported that we have approximately $4,000-$5,000 in our account.  
6.
National paid for a lap top for each local.

7.
If the WCOMD will go for it, we will try to have our meetings at 3:00 vice 4:15.

8.
Teresa wanted to know why the negotiations weren’t already started before August but Kevin stated that Treasury Board is making us wait.
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9.
The LMRC (Labour Management Relations Committee) meeting was today.  Not much to report except that it is just rumors that 22 Wing will move back down to the hole.

10.
George Iskiw has recently retired and is moving onward with INCO in Sudbury.  Good Luck to George, we wish him well.

11.
The training school in Cornwall will be moving here to 22 Wing, date and location unknown as of yet, however this move should create approximately 14-15 new civilian jobs.  There maybe positions with CE.  At this stage there is a lot of speculation.

12.
George Mayhew suggested that we have pizzas at every meeting and it was voted on unanimously.

13.
Kevin mentioned that Nina Richards (Vice President/Chief Steward) and Nicole Rancourt (Secretary) have both resigned and that Teresa Oman will be the new Vice President/Chief Steward, Betty Foy will be the new Secretary and Cathy Stoddart will be the new Treasurer, taking over from Teresa.

ADJOURNMENT 

14.
There being no further business and no further items for discussion, the President thanked the members for their attendance and the meeting was adjourned at 4:35.
15.  
The next meeting will be 6 Mar, 2008.
__________________________                                                    __________________________

      Betty Foy





                       Kevin McNama

                  Secretary                                                                            President UNDE Local 635
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